LAKE EUNICE TOWNSHIP

Crystal Myers, Clerk

18620 Sportsman Rd
Audubon, MN 56511
(218) 439-3001
(218) 234-9266
Treasurer: Ruth Pung Supervisors: Michael Reep
Chairman: James Renslow Lioyd Kohler

The Lake Eunice Township board held their monthly meeting at the town hall on June 5, 2007 at 7:05pm.
All board members were present. The minutes from May were approved as written by a motion from M
Reep, 2™ by L Kohler and it carried. The treasurer’s report was approved by a motion from M Reep, 2™
by L Kohler and it carried.

Bill Rutherford was present to check on the total fees for the Peterson Circle project. We will get that
breakdown to him.
Jim & Kathy Runger, Ted & Sandy Smith, Norma Lemke, Mark Jacobson and Sheila Baity were present
with N Pearl Lake Rd. They inquired whether the class 5 has been analyzed by the county. This has not
been done yet, but L Kohler will contact the county to have this done. They also requested the speed
limit signs be installed. This can be done on a portion of the road that can be classified as an urban
district. M Reep made a motion to declare this as an urban district and will request this to be done by
the county, 2™ Lloyd Kohler and it carried. Pat Kenney was contacted as to the dust control and we were
told to make sure the matching funds were received by the residents before the dust control is applied.
The residents would like their road dust controlied at the expense of the township as opposed to the cost
of blading. Aphalt will be considered in the future and a petition was recommended to be obtained from
the residents. L Kohler has suggested a cost share on the dust control for any road requested. M Reep
has made the statement that he supports the twp paying in full for dust control for N Pear! Lk Rd due to
the traffic counters showing over 850 vehicles over 48 hours during the middle of the week. M Reep
made a motion to pay for the dust control this year on N Pearl Lk Rd, 2™ by J Renslow, opposed by L
Kohler and it carried.
Road report was completed and the problem areas will be repaired.

o letter to Jerry Beyers 13338 E Big Corm Rd (remove posts and place back off the right-of-

way)

Pat Kenney wrote a letter concerning the JOBZ program and needs more information. L Kohler made a
motion to table this decision until the next meeting when there is more information, 2" M Reep and it
carried.

Quotes on the repair of 3 breakups were received and Dorff Beach Rd repair and partial overlay will be
done this year as well as one or two other spots.

L Kohler made a motion for the old township chipper will be sold to David Rosing at a price of $800, 2™
by M Reep and it carried.

M Reep made a motion to support Larry Stockert in his variance for an addition to his 14ft building, 2™
by L Kohler and it carried.

The township website is being setup and we will begin to update this site with minutes and upcoming
events and other pertinent information.

A motion was made by M Reep to adjourn at 9:25pm, 2™ by L Kohler and it carried.

Minutes approved on July 10, 2007. Crystal Myers, Clerk



